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Monday 13 April 2020 [Day 18 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 21 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

I hope that you all had a Blessed Easter.
It is expected that many more farms will start harvesting, and packhouses will start packing from this week. With the movement of workers to the farms, and product to the ports, it is important that the various requirements are understood and adhered to. 

Please contact me on 083 654 9591 or justchad@iafrica.com should you experience any difficulties – leave a Whats App message if there is no response (I have a few video conference calls this week).

SOUTH KOREA: DALRRD has been approached to contact South Korea in order to make an arrangement for pre clearance, now that the extended lockdown has been confirmed. It is hoped that similar arrangements to USA and Japan pre clearance programs can be made.
PORTS: Mitchell Brooke has prepared the attached reports.
CGA COVID 19 RESPONSE COMMITTEE: CGA Directors resolved to form a committee in order to proactively address the impacts of COVID 19 on the citrus industry. CGA Directors Cornel van der Merwe (Onderberg), Piet Engelbrecht (Senwes), Jan Louis Pretorius (Letsitele), Hennie Ehlers (Sundays River) and Gerrit van der Merwe (Western Cape) will serve on this Committee, with CGA staff in attendance. This Committee will meet by videoconference on Wednesday 15 April to confirm their terms of reference, and make a start at identifying challenges and activities for CGA to engage in. Please contact me or any of the Committee members should you want to discuss any ideas. 
PRESIDENT RAMAPHOSA’s ADDRESS: Please see attached full text of President Ramaphosa’s announcement of the extension of the lockdown.

MINISTER OF HEALTH: Please see attached briefing by Minister of Health, and a document on face masks.

CGA STAFF: In order to be rapid in our response to grower and stakeholder issues, we have given CGA Staff different areas to manage. Inputs and Services: those experiencing difficulties in procurement of inputs and/or services must contact John Edmonds. Workers: Paul Hardman will address any issues to do with workers, their transport or associated challenges. Logistics, ports and transport: Mitchell Brooke is the contact for these issues.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
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